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As the death of Queen Elizabeth II was announced last week, we

felt that, as an academy, we needed to commemorate her life, her

incredible service and her passing with respect and dignity.

On Friday morning, students joined in an act of remembrance,

either in assembly or during tutor time. We shared key moments of

Queen Elizabeth’s life, remembered that the path of her life had

changed dramatically when the abdication of her uncle placed her

first in line to the throne, and how, at the fairly young age of 25,

whilst mourning her father, she became queen. We acknowledged

that, whatever our views of the monarchy, we could not deny that

she had had a tremendous influence on the country during her 70

year reign.

Students learnt that during her time as monarch, humans had set

foot on the moon for the first time and reached the summit of

Everest, England had won the football world cup, apartheid had

ended in South Africa, the Berlin Wall had fallen, London had

hosted the Olympics, Britain had had 15 different prime ministers

and was entering a time of further political awareness with events

such as the Black Lives Matter protests. Throughout the last 70

years of change, Queen Elizabeth II had been a constant presence

in an ever-changing world.

We also discussed what would happen next; that her eldest son, Charles, would be proclaimed King and that we

would enter a period of national mourning until her state funeral. At 12 noon the whole academy fell silent for one

minute to remember.

In 2001, shortly after the terrorist attacks on the World Trade Center, Queen Elizabeth made a speech in which

she used the phrase, “Grief is the price we pay for love”. This phrase has been used a number of times over the

last few days in reference to the nation’s loss. As we enter a time of change in the United Kingdom and

commonwealth, with King Charles III as our monarch, we at BBG remember Queen Elizabeth II fondly, and send
our condolences to her the royal family.



They say a picture is worth a thousand words, so just imagine how many words we would have had to share to

match our online photo gallery from this year’s Year 7 Resilience Camp! It was a real pleasure to see the Year 7

students' bond with each other, make new friends, try new activities, and push themselves to do things that they

would never imagine they would achieve. With every new day, whether that be within the BBG building, in the

middle of a field in Bramhope or floating on Yeadon Tarn, they are revealing a little bit more of their personalities,

and their characters are starting to shine through. We can already see that this is a very special year group, and

the memories we made with them at camp will be talked about in years to come. Who knows, some of the photos

seen below may even feature in their Year 11 Graduation!!

Later in the Bulletin you can read the list of students who received special nominations for their contributions to

our camp, but I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate all our fantastic Class of 2027 on a great week.

They did themselves, their families and BBG proud!







For more photos, please see our website. BBG Academy - Year 7 Resilience Camp

https://www.bbgacademy.com/gallery/?pid=7&gcatid=3&albumid=6


Careers and Future Inspiration Event 2022

3 Days

60+ Guests

20+ Organisations 

400+ Sessions Delivered



Careers and Future Inspiration Event 2022

Students were provided with an engaging presentation from

the University of Bradford which broadened student

understanding of careers in health. A car accident scenario

led students through the different occupations that they may

encounter, such as a paramedic, nurse, radiographer,

physiotherapist, occupational therapist and psychologist. A

current university student was also able to provide a useful

insight into how to bridge learning to the courses provided.

Guest presenters from Transunion engaged students

with vital information about fraud and how students can

protect themselves from it. As a group, students

‘applied’ for a car loan looking at all the information they

need to provide and why it is needed. Students were

advised on the pitfalls of suspicious links that they can

receive through their emails or via social media. We also

learnt about what data is gathered on them whilst using

such apps. The guests provided students with top tips

on how credit works and how their data is stored.

Hannah, Gina and Reece spoke to Year 9

students about life as a university student.

They showed photos and talked about

university life describing different courses,

qualifications and lectures. Various types of

living accommodation were discussed along

with student loans, finances and budgeting.

There was also time allocated at the end for a

Q&A session.



Careers and Future Inspiration Event 2022

Alison from the DWP gave a fascinating insight into the

current world of work in this area. She pointed out the

amazing employment possibilities in West Yorkshire.

She encouraged students to think about what they like

to do and not to choose a job they think will be boring,

even if it is well paid! Why not ask friends and family

what they do, and be open to their opinions and

experiences?

Alison’s message was, “You are a brand” - what skills

do you have? What makes you special or different?

BUT Think about your social media presence. Be

aware of what you post as employers will check.

Top tip to get a job, “Build on your communication skills.” This is what employees want.

This talk was super engaging and relevant with great anecdotes and real-life stories. 

Year 10 students were tasked with organising the government

budget. Deciding which department would get how much for the

year. There were plenty of debates and discussion about who and

what department would get the most money. They also had to deal

with an economic crisis and rearrange budgets to be effective



Careers and Future Inspiration Event 2022

Full time Nurse Practitioner Gemma brought the wealth and depth

of her experience forging a career through the NHS to BBG and

took our students through her journey from school to where she is

today. Gemma explained not only the academic qualifications but

also the attributes of a nurse, inspiring others to make it to their end

goal and using grit and resilience! Pupils were then able to put into

practice what they had learned about fractures and broken bones to

help each other cast and splint their imaginary ailments!

Year 8 enjoyed their session with Jack who spoke about his journey to become a paramedic. Students answered

questions and were encouraged to ask Jack anything about his job; the questions led to some very candid and

thought-provoking answers from Jack. I think we all learnt a few new acronyms! The session ended with a

practical session on bandaging and fitting neck braces (I think this part was everybody’s favourite).



Careers and Future Inspiration Event 2022

Year 9 students were tasked had sessions with civil engineering BAM. They went through different careers within

the company and students took part in their own engineering task



Careers and Future Inspiration Event 2022

Careers Fair
18 providers from around the local area spent the morning working with Y11 on possibilities for next year



Now, the hardest part about the GCSEs – or, at least, the hardest part for *many* students – is turning the

INTANGIBLE (exams in June, the impact that grades will have on you, etc) to the TANGIBLE (actual places

you can go to, and things you can do after GCSEs, what those grades can equate to, etc). It can be hard to

set a goal when you don't even really 'get' that there is a destination ahead – not to mention that you don't
know which direction you want to go!

So, for those students who are still struggling to 'see' the end of the year (and the impact that all those GCSEs

will have on them in the long run), I have a very simple suggestion.

Create a system.

That system is very, very simple. Get better each day.

Not by much, not even by a lot. But a little. Just 1% better. Every single day.

You will find that 'goals' may be too lofty, too far away, or too amorphous to have any real merit. But a system

that allows you to improve marginally every day will help you to improve overall – and will mean that you can

see incremental results over time – not just once your 'goal' has been reached.

If you focus on what you do every day – and focus on making the most of each day, striving to study just 5

minutes longer... or ensure you get some fresh air to get your brain working... or get up early enough to have

breakfast (or get to school early enough to grab some from the canteen!) - you will be participating in

improving a system that will benefit you in the long term. Not just for GCSEs, but for life.

GCSEThe Tangible and the Intangible: Goal Setting

This week, our BBG Pathfinders have had some valuable

insights from the wider world of work and learning –

hearing from people who are in industry, the civil service,

childcare and medical fields: firsthand. We also had the

awesome opportunity to host a number of colleges and

sixth forms on Wednesday, to give students a bit of a view

to their next steps. We hope that by doing this, they can

start to see that what has seemed overwhelming and far

away as both a certainty and inevitable.



May

Final Submission for NEA / Spoken Language / Art Exams GCSE Exams Begin 15th May

April

Easter Revision Programme French Speaking Exams (Provisional)

March

Progress Championship Begins 6th Mar Arts Exams (Provisional) Y11 Exam Readiness 30th Mar

February

Coursework / NEA workshops during ½ 
Term

1st week after ½ term - Mock Exams (Y10 
Options)

Most Coursework / NEA deadlines

January

Parents Evening 29th Jan

December

Mock Exams Begin 5th Dec (Y10 Options)

November

Y11 Exam Prep Evening 10th Nov

October (after ½ Term)

Revision Workshops w/c 31st Oct Prep Begins

September

Period 7s Begin Parents Evening 29th Sept



It was fantastic to see many of our students show their prowess on the 
rugby field again.

Birstall Victoria U14’s played in the Yorkshire junior and youth challenge 
cup final on Sunday 11th September at the Batley Bulldogs stadium 



HM Queen Elizabeth II

Cerys 

Barson

Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II, Britain’s longest serving monarch, sadly passed away

last week, at Balmoral Castle. She was the queen of the United Kingdom and the

commonwealth since 6 February 1952 until 8th September 2022. Her life was full of

amazing achievements, including her Platinum Jubilee, a celebration of 70 years on the

throne.

Here are some important events in her Majesty’s life:

• 13th October 1940- Elizabeth makes her first broadcast to the nation

• 21st April 1944- She receives her first Corgi, which she names Susan, as an 18th

Birthday present

• 1947- Elizabeth makes her first overseas visit to South Africa, and gives a

speech, dedicating herself to the Commonwealth

• 10th July 1947- Buckingham Palace announces the engagement of Princess

Elizabeth to her third cousin, Philip Mountbatten

• 20th November 1947- The couple marry at Westminster Abbey

• 14th November 1948- Prince Charles is born

• 15th August 1950- Princess Anne is born

• 6th February 1952- King George VI dies and Elizabeth II succeeds to the throne

• 2nd June 1953- Coronation of Elizabeth at West Minster Abbey, becoming the first televised Coronation

• 19th February 1960- Prince Andrew is born

• 10th March 1964- Prince Edward is born

• 7th June 1977- The Queen’s silver Jubilee. More than a million people lined the streets of London

• 26th May 1999- The queen opens the National Assembly in Wales

• 1st July 1999- The queen opens the Scottish Parliament

• 30th April 2002- Elizabeth launches her golden Jubilee celebrations with a speech to both houses of

parliament

• 21st April 2006- The queen celebrates her 80th Birthday

• 21st April 2016- Elizabeth celebrates her 90th Birthday

• 20th November 2017- The queen and Prince Philip celebrate their 70th wedding anniversary, becoming the

first British Monarch to do so

• 9th April 2021- Prince Philip dies peacefully in his sleep, aged 99 at Windsor Castle

• 25th June 2022- The queen celebrates her Platinum Jubilee, after 70 years on the throne

• 6th September 2022- the Queen appoints Liz Truss, as her 15th Prime Minister of her reign at Balmoral

Castle

• 8th September 2022- The queen dies at Balmoral Castle

The Queen’s dedication to her duty showed how much she loved her job and

her country. Although she was 96 years old, she was still working two days

before her death when she received the new prime minister, Liz Truss, and

granted that she create a new government. In my eyes, that is true duty and

service to her country.

The country has been given a bank holiday on Monday, by the new king,

Charles III, for the state funeral of her Majesty the queen. The whole world

will be watching this ceremonial event and will allow millions of people to

witness a moment in history.



Our applied resilience skiers have been putting their physical resilience to the test. Some fantastic progress can 

be seen from both Year 8 and Year 9 groups.



Miss Dixon's textiles club were happy to try out a few things ready for open evening. These students will make

great ambassadors on the night and were a big help in deciding what we will offer on the night. Well done folks!

Year 11 Stars of the week:

Emily Jones

Zaid Patel

Year 10 Stars of the week :

William Nicholson

Emily Boyce



During this reflective time of remembrance and celebration of our Queen, Team English would like to 

share three poems written for her Majesty. Carol Ann Duffy and Simon Armitage Britain's former and 

current Poet Laurette and nation's favourite Pam Ayers.

A poem for the Diamond Jubilee

Dad took me to our local pub in 1953,

They had a television set, the first I’d ever see,

To watch a Coronation! I knew it sounded grand,

Although at six years old, the word was hard to 

understand.

But little kids like me, and others all around the world,

We saw the magic crown; we saw magnificence unfurled,

A brand new Queen created, the emergence and the 

birth,

And the Abbey seemed a place between the Heavens 

and the Earth.

Certain pictures linger when considering the reign,

Hauntingly in black and white, a platform and a train,

The saddest thing I ever saw, more sharp than any other,

Prince Charles. The little boy who had to shake hands 

with his mother.

I will stand up and be counted; I am for the monarchy,

And if they make mistakes, well they are frail like you and 

me,

I would not choose a president to posture and to preen,

Live in a republic? I would rather have the Queen.

A thousand boats are sailing, little ships 

among the large,

Close beside the splendour that bedecks the 

Royal Barge,

And as the pageant passes, I can see an 

image clear

Of the Royal Yacht Britannia; she should 

surely have been here.

I wish our Queen a genuinely joyful Jubilee,

Secure in the affection of the mute majority,

I hope she hears our voices as we thank her 

now as one,

Sixty years a Queen. A job immaculately 

done.

Pam Ayres 2012



The Crown 

by Carol Ann Duffy

The crown translates a woman to a Queen –

endless gold, circling itself, an O like a well,

fathomless, for the years to drown in – history's bride,

anointed, blessed, for a crowning. One head alone

can know its weight, on throne, in pageantry,

and feel it still, in private space, when it's lifted:

not a hollow thing, but a measuring; no halo,

treasure, but a valuing; decades and duty. Time-gifted,

the crown is old light, journeying from skulls of kings

to living Queen.

Its jewels glow, virtues; loyalty's ruby, blood-deep; sapphire's ice resilience; 

emerald evergreen;

the shy pearl, humility. My whole life, whether it be long

or short, devoted to your service. Not lightly worn.



QUEENHOOD

A Poem for the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee 2022 
Simon Armitage Poet Laureate

I

An old-fashioned word, coined in a bygone 
world. 

It is a taking hold and a letting go,

girlhood left behind like a favourite toy, 

irreversible step over invisible brink. 

A new frock will be made, which is a country 
hemmed with the white lace of its shores, 

and here is a vast garden of weald and wold, 

mountain and fell, lake, loch, cwm. 

It is constancy and it is change: 

the age of clockwork morphs into digital days, 

but the song of the blackbird remains the same.

II

Queenhood: a long winding procession

from the abbey door to the abbey door. 

Queenhood: vows taken among bibles and 
blades, 

beneath braided banners and heralding horns; 

the anointment of hand, breast, head, with oil 

of cinnamon, orange, musk and rose; promises 

sworn in secret under tented gold 

so daylight won’t frighten the magic away,

too sacred by far for the camera to see.

It is an undressing first then a dressing up, 

a shedding of plain white cloth then the putting 
on 

of a linen gown and the supertunica – dazzling 
gold foil 

lined with crimson silk. Man will walk on

the moon, great elms will fail and fall. 

But a knife’s still a knife. A fork’s still a fork

III

So the emblems and signs of royalty are 

produced: 

the gilded spurs; the blued steel sword – like a 

sliver 

of deep space drawn from the scabbard of night –

to punish and protect; bracelets to each wrist, 

sincerity and wisdom – both armour and bond. 

Love is still love is still love, and war is war.

IV

And indestructible towers will atomise in a blink. 

The God particle will be flushed from its hiding 

place. 

The sound barrier will twang with passenger 

planes.

Civilisation will graft its collected thoughts 

onto silicon wafers, laureates will pass through 

court . . . 

But Taurus, the bull, on its heavenly tour,

will breach the same horizon at the given hour.

V

Queenhood: it is the skies, it is also the soil 

of the land. It is life behind glass walls 

and fortified stones. Robe and stole are lifted

onto your shoulders – both shield and yoke. 

Motherhood and womanhood will be taken as 

read. 

‘Multitasking’ will be canonised as a new word.

VI

It is an honouring, but also an honour. 

In the flare and blur of an old film 

ghostly knights and chess-piece bishops 

deliver 

the unearthly orb, with its pearled equator 

and polished realms, into your open palm; 

and pass you the sceptre and rod of mercy 

and justice, one bearing the cross, one 

plumed 

with a white dove; and load your fourth 

finger 

with a ring that makes you the nation’s 

bride; 

and offer the white kid glove with its 

scrollwork tattoo 

of thistles and shamrocks, oak leaves and 

acorns; 

then finally furnish your head with the 

crown –

jewelled with history, dense with glory –

both owned and loaned at the same time. 

Do those burnished relics still hold 

the fingerprints of a twenty-seven-year-

old?



The BBG Bookcase recommendations for children to read and make

progress when reading. Statistically students that read independently

do better at school. Please encourage your children of all ages to

continue reading daily – 10 minutes before bedtime as a minimum will

make all the difference.

NB for parents/carers: Please check online reviews if you have

any queries about the suitability of a book before your child reads it.

Year 7



Year 8

NB for parents/carers: Please check online reviews if you have any queries about the suitability of a book 

before your child reads it.



Year 9

NB for parents/carers: Please check online reviews if you have any queries about the suitability of a book 

before your child reads it.



Year 11

NB for parents/carers: Please check online reviews if you have any queries about the suitability of a book 

before your child reads it.



Year 10

NB for parents/carers: Please check online reviews if you have any queries about the suitability of a book 

before your child reads it.



All KS4 students have been invited to attend a theatre trip to see a 
performance of their GCSE modern drama text: An Inspector Calls in 

January 2023.

Students should ask Mr Smith for a consent letter and more 
information. Parents can pay for the visit on parent pay or 

email/phone Mr Smith Head of English if you need financial 
assistance. ssmith@bbgacademy.com

Year 11 Theatre Trip

mailto:ssmith@bbgacademy.com


Last week in Food lessons with Mrs

Wootton:

Year 8 have made a delicious Lemon

drizzle cake; we have had some great

feedback with students wanting to make

another at home for their family.

Year 9 have been making savoury muffins

to promote the Eatwell Guide and the use

of vegetables in products.

Year 10 and 11 have been learning about

Food provenance and the importance of

water in the diet and their practical was

meatballs in a tomato sauce, star student

being Lauren Dalton, going above and

beyond to help others.

This week we have had no Year 8 or 9 

with Mrs Wootton, but Year 11 made a 

delicious Thai green curry with star chef 

going to Evie Bullers.



Year 10

Year 8

Year 11

Year 9

Year 7 What a great start back our students have made in the Geography department! From our new Year

7’s who have started to look at what Geography actually is, and unpicking the different types to our

Year 8 students who are flying all over the world looking at different conflicts! Well done everyone ☺

Year 8 students have been exploring conflicts in the world, some of

which have been in the news this week! Students have learnt exactly

why Uighur Muslims are been persecuted in China, and why companies

like Shell are setting up in Nigeria!

Meanwhile Year 9 students have been looking at deforestation, the causes of it and they will

soon start to look at the impacts this has on the environment and us! Staff have been really

impressed with the focus from the year group, and how they are starting to link together

knowledge from Year 8 into Year 9!

Year 10 students have started to learn about the hot

desert environment. So far they have looked at

there location around the world, and more

specifically how animals and plants have adapted to

survive the intense heat!

YEAR 11 REMINDER – Fieldtrips 21/09 and 23/09.  Food orders are 
due in on Parent Pay or your child can bring their own lunch!



Future Inspiration and Careers Event: Why study History?

As part of this week’s events, Mr Stevens reverted back to his former life as a Head of Careers in order for Year

9 to explore the range of career opportunities that can be pursued through the study of History. Students began

by sharing their initial ideas and successfully identified a number of jobs in which a knowledge of the past was

essential. However the skills developed through studying History were key to the messaging of its value and

were exemplified through a series of activities and clips. These were intended to provoke thoughts on a future in

which we are currently preparing for jobs and the solutions to problems that might not yet exist. Students

discovered that the best way to prepare for this future is to study the past.

For more information students could visit https://www.prospects.ac.uk/careers-advice/what-can-i-do-with-my-

degree/history

Can you guess which careers the images relate to? Ask Year 9 for help!

https://www.prospects.ac.uk/careers-advice/what-can-i-do-with-my-degree/history


Last week the Maths department launched two new after school clubs. On Wednesday, Ms Headley hosted a

puzzle club for year 7 and 8 students. Students who attended enjoyed solving puzzles such as Tower of Hanoi

and Sudoku style grids. A favourite logic problem involved trying to set a multicoloured dinner set for 6 people

where each person needed 6 different pieces of crockery in 6 different colours.

Last Friday a group of students ended their school week relaxing and having

fun at the maths department’s board games club. They played a selection of

traditional and modern games and completed jigsaws.

The maths department are going to miss Mrs Backhouse, 

who started her maternity leave this week.  We’d like to 

wish her all the best for we can’t wait to meet Baby B.



Vive la Reine!



Things have been heating up this week, with Year 7 continuing their introduction to science this week by

completing a range of practical activities. Pictured below students we learning how to use a Bunsen burner and

using it to both heat ice and record the changing temperature and react magnesium with oxygen. Bright sparks

the lot of them!

Year 11 have been exploring their first topic of

chemistry paper 2 with their studies of rates of

reaction. In this this practical students needed to

investigate the effect of changing the

concentration of sodium thiosulphate when

reacting it with 2M Hydrochloric Acid. As one of

the AQA Required Practical students are

expected to remember a great deal about this

practical; from planning, methodology and

variables, to results conclusions and evaluations.

Year 9 carried out a heart dissection to support them in the

learning of the circulatory system. Many budding surgeons

were seen carefully using their scalpels, forceps and

scissors to discover the inner chambers, vessels and valves

of the heart.









Chicken Boy Day

Dexter 

Hughes

In the late 1960s, a statue that would change the way we see the world was created.

Not only is this statue seen by millions even today, but it also stands at an incredible

height of 22 feet.

It’s safe to say that chicken boy has had quite the journey, so let me tell you the full

story – from Chicken Boy’s humble beginnings to where he is now.

Over 50 years ago, Chicken Boy was created by a fibre-glass company in Venice, who

were also responsible for many other famous statues. He was initially placed on the roof

of the ‘Chicken Boy Restaurant’ in Route 66, Los Angeles. Living there until 1984, he

stood proudly to advertise the restaurant, before the owner sadly passed away and he

was moved into storage.

At BBG academy we dedicate a week to helping students decide what careers would suit

them. It encourages students at BBG to dream big and work hard to achieve their goals.

This week we have had a variety of volunteers talking to students and teaching them

about paths they can go down in the future. We have had volunteers all the way from

universities telling us about university life and answering questions that students might

have about university to army training teaching resilience and problem-solving skills.

Having a careers week shows students that there are thousands of jobs linked to every

subject and there are even jobs that have not been invented yet. It opens the minds of

students who might be struggling with knowing what careers they want to get into or

possible apprenticeships they can get when they leave school.

For me, careers week showed me that there are lots of opportunities for me and lots of

jobs out there that I would have never even know about. I have always struggled with

knowing what job is for me and have never been able to keep a job idea for long and

always end up changing my mind. I have gone from wanting to be a teacher to an

archaeologist to starting my very own business. Even with the pressure of knowing what

you want to do in the future, careers week shows people struggling like me that even if

you have absolutely no clue what you want to do any interest has careers linked to it.

Elissa 

Kilburn

For 20 years, nobody saw anything of Chicken Boy

– it was almost as if he’d disappeared, never to be

seen again. Fortunately, this wouldn’t be the last

we’d see of Chicken Boy – the original artist of the

statue came into possession of the famous, quirky

statue, placing it on top of her studio. He has

stayed there since then.

Yes, I am 15 days late for Chicken Boy Day (1st

September), but I believe that this is as good a

time as any to meet him in person. If you are

planning to go to Los Angeles in the near future,

don’t be afraid to pay him a visit!

This has been a short article, but now you know

where he is, why spend time reading about

Chicken Boy when you can see him for yourself?



This week’s stars of the week were nominated by the BBG colleagues who accompanied the 
students to camp

Aimée Richards For being a pocket rocket! Always smiling, always happy, having amazing nature 
knowledge and always being willing to help others

Lola Parkes For being super-kind to everyone

Patrick Smith For being incredibly helpful and kind to everyone

George Hoare For always looking out for others and being a good friend

Malakai Reisis For extreme resilience! He didn’t let a broken arm stop him from trying absolutely 
everything!

Spencer 
Worthington

For being incredibly helpful without having to be asked. Top lad! 

Danny Croft For always smiling, always being willing to help, and for trying everything. 

Oliver Sykes For supporting his group through all the activities when they were unsure of 
joining in. A great encouragement to all.

Freya Virr For fantastic resilience. No fuss, no issues, just a trouper!

Jack McMillan For doing well in every activity, especially archery and shooting

Ebony Shaw For getting stuck in with all the activities- even the ones that she didn’t think she 
would like. For being confident, polite and friendly

Chloe Preece For being a model student. She was attentive, always in the right place at the right 
time, and gave 100% to everything

Sonny Duree For being incredibly sensitive about the feelings of others. A great friend.

Oliver Longstaff For being an incredible team player, always smiling and showing kindness 

to all around him

Mikey Garforth For being helpful without being asked

Alexander 

Rushworth

For being great throughout the whole camp. For having a go at everything 

and being great company

Noah Smith For being helpful, supportive and inclusive to everyone

Leah-Mae Mitchell For always listening, always being on time, and for doing everything with a 

big smile



Isaac Miah For fantastic Zorbing skills!

Phoebe Glover For helping others, right from the very start. For getting stuck in with 

everything and being great company throughout the camp

Kayden Stuart For being quietly awesome and getting involved throughout

Isaac Atkin For being quietly awesome and getting involved throughout

Ruby Coomber For awesome team work and supporting others

Georgia Ainsworth-Hare For awesome team work and supporting others

Kayla Hemingway For great resilience. She was adamant that the climbing wall wasn’t 

for her, but she had a go and succeeded!

Leo Fitzpatrick For being resilient, and happily working with all members of the 

group

Mae Barbor For being quietly awesome, listening well and getting stuck into 

everything

Polly Enright For being friendly and taking care of others

Lexie Pennington-

Hunter

For giving 100% to everything, showing interest in the talks, always 

being ready, and for being exceptionally helpful

Rhuby Littlewood For always being enthusiastic and helpful, and for doing everything 

with a smile

Sophie Haigh For getting stuck into everything, leading the way for others, and 

keeping the group together. 

Florence Bliss-Fisher For pushing herself outside her comfort zone and surprising herself 

with what she could do

Megan Bates For pushing herself outside her comfort zone and surprising herself 

with what she could do

Ava Goulding For always smiling, always keen to be involved in activities, and for 

being ULTRA-competitive

George Walker For always putting 100% into every activity

This week’s stars of the week were nominated by the BBG colleagues who accompanied the 
students to camp



Jack Leck
Jack has been growing his hair since 

year 5. He said that recently he 

wanted a change however he did not 

just want to cut his hair off for no 

reason. Instead, Jack donated his hair 

to the "Little Princess Trust" who are a 

UK based charity that provides free, 

real hair wigs free of charge to 

children and young people who have 

lost their hair due to medical 

treatment. We are so proud of you 

Jack, what an amazing achievement. 

Chloe Holmes
Chloe has always been quietly 

awesome. Chloe has a fantastic attitude 

towards school and is making great 

progress in all of her subjects. Well done 

on brilliant start to school after the 

holidays. 

Faith Calvert
Faith has had a brilliant start to the new 

school year. Faith is excelling in her 

lessons, picking up lots of praise stamps 

and has a great attitude towards 

learning. Well done on a brilliant start. 

Keep up the great work. 



OLIVIA ADGIE
For being super 
positive and ready to 
take on the new year!!

AMBER SMITH
For being ready for the 
new school year, tidy 
uniform, equipment 
all in place as well as 
being a polite and 
valued member of the 
form

IMOGEN ATKINSON
For her contributions to 
Everday Kindness 
discussions

BAILEY DREWITT
For being ready to 
learn, input during 
form time and always 
being polite in the 
mornings.



OLIVIA 
DOCHERTY

HANNAH NORRINGTON

MIA HUTTON

Always cheerful and great 
mindset

Positive attitude and work 
effort

Polite and hard-working 
student

Working hard and positive 
mindset

Great progress in English 

100% effort in all her work

LEWIS RIDER

Positive  start to Year 10 

Attending P7 Maths 

HARRY SWAIN

LEAH DIXON

HARRY JONES

JACOB JONES



STARS OF THE WEEK
JEMIMA EKLID, DYLAN HAMILL AND PERDY MIDGLEY

Jemima Eklid - Making such a great effort with 
her Y11 studies and such a polite young lady as 
well. We are proud to have as part of the Year 

11 team.

Perdy Midgley - a wonderful student who is 
working hard both in and out of school to 

secure the college course she wants to do. She 
shows a great determination that is admirable.

Dylan Hamill - impresses staff with his maturity, 
work ethic and class contributions. He is highly 

regarded by all staff.



Chicken 
Kathi Roll

All American 
Cheeseburge
r with burger 

sauce

Marmalade 
glazed 

burgers

Breaded 
Chicken 

Katsu

Hand 
Battered Fish

Chana Saag 
(Spinach and 

Chickpea 
Curry)

Deep South 
Tomato Pie

Somerset 
Stew with 

cheddar and 
parsley mash

Veggie Thai 
Green Curry

Veggie 
mince and 

pea slice

Wholegrain 
Rice 

Cabbage 
Thoran 

(sauteed 
coconut 

cabbage)

Paprika 
wedges 

Ranch slaw

Mash

Roasted 
carrots

Lime and 
coriander 

rice

Sesame and 
garlic green 

beans

Chips

Peas

Week commencing 19 September







https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/

Ofsted Parent View questions

My child is happy at this school My child feels safe at this school

The school makes sure its students are well behaved My has been bullied and the school dealt with the 
bullying quickly and effectively

The school makes me aware of what my child will 
learn during the year

When I have raised concerns with the school they 
have been dealt with properly

Does your child have special educational needs 
and/or disabilities (SEND)?

The school has high expectations for my child

My child does well at this school The school lets me know how my child is doing

There is a good range of subjects available to my child 
at this school

My child can take part in clubs and activities at this 
school

The school supports my child’s wider personal 
development

I would recommend this school to another parent 
(yes or no)

https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/


Free online safety

resources and training

for parents











Hashim Iqbal

For great effort and 

determination in their 

fitness lesson

Joel Watson

For taking responsibility 

within the group and 

leading them through a 

fantastic warm up

Lennon Morris

For organising a great 

warm up and continuing 

to set examples for his 

peers within PE

Arran Quinn

For a fantastic attitude 

and contributing to 

leading a great warm up 

for his peers.



Harvey Jones

Great effort and 

commitment, also 

showing good resilience 

in after school rugby

Blake Hutton

For great effort and 

determination in their 

fitness lesson

Seth Pierpont

Great attitude and effort 

shown in PE. Seth has 

had a fantastic start to 

the year

Imogen Atkinson
Fantastic start to 

badminton. Imogen 

picked up the skills and 

demonstrated them very 

quickly.




